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 IMMEDIATE PROGRAM 
  VENUE              SPEAKER / TOPIC CHAIRPERSON 

 This week:  Wednesday 1 July 2015 6pm for 6.30pm start  

LOC  Changeover Night Rhonda/Sean 

  Next week: Wednesday 8 July 2015 6pm for 6.30pm start 

LOC   Charlie Kedge – Rotarian Behind the Badge       Beth 

 

 IMPORTANT ADDRESSES & CLUB INFORMATION 
 

Club Postal Address: P.O. BOX 295 GLEN WAVERLEY 3150 
Web Address: http://mountwaverleyrotary.org/  
FACEBOOK ADDRESS: http://www.facebook.com/mountwaverleyrotary 

 
Bulletin Copy Deadline: 5.00 PM. Sunday to Glen Watkins. 

 
Other Important Addresses: 
1. Oakleigh Market shifts are 6am-10.30am and 9.30am till 1pm. The address is Corner Atherton Rd and Hanover 
Sts Oakleigh. 
2. Mount Waverley Market shifts are 7-11.00 shift 1 (x 2 pax) then 11-2pm shift 2 (x 1 pax). The Address is Hamilton 
Place Shopping Centre, Stephensons Road Mount Waverley. 
3. Leighoak Club (LOC) is located at 1555 Dandenong Road Oakleigh. 

 
 
 
 

 

         ATTENTION ALL MEMBERS 
PLEASE CONFIRM YOUR MEETING ATTENDANCE EACH WEEK TO KEITH KENDRICK ON 0437940617. 
ADVICES OF LEAVE DATES WOULD ALSO BE APPRECIATED.  
 
OUR FOOD DONATION BIN FOR MONASH WAVERLEY COMMUNITY INFORMATION & SUPPORT (MWCIS) 
IS AN IMPORTANT LOCAL COMMUNITY PROJECT FOR THE CLUB. PLEASE BRING TO ROTARY 
MEETINGS A SMALL DONATION OF NON PERISHABLE FOOD FOR THE DONATION BIN WHICH IS 
LOCATED IN THE FRONT CORNER OF THE MEETING ROOM. 
 
CALENDAR OF UPCOMING CLUB/ROTARY EVENTS IS IN THIS BULLETIN. ROTARIANS PLEASE CHECK 
FOR YOUR MARKET/ROTARY PROJECT COMMITMENTS ON THIS PAGE AND MARK YOUR DIARIES 
ACCORDINGLY. 
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                                        President's Report 28th June 2015 
 
The saddest day for my presidential year was saying goodbye to our dear friend Pat. The 
funeral was well attended by members both past and present along with former Rotary Assistant 
and District Governors. This is just an indication as to the esteem in which Pat was held.  
 
Pat's children did him proud with their eulogies. Ron Thorpe presented a eulogy, under trying 
circumstances, for his mate, which encapsulated all the things that made up Pat.  
 
On a personal note we will miss him being part of our lives...very much.  
 
Simon Pursey from 13 CABS was the final guest speaker for the Rotary year. He was most 
entertaining with his Tips for Trips presentation. His talk created many a conversation on 
experiences both good and bad in cabs. Simon also spoke about what we should expect from a 
cab ride and what should be reported. I think the main thing he continually mentioned was 
always to obtain a receipt. This has the details of your trip and the driver. He encouraged 
feedback on whether they were doing their job properly e.g. knock on the door, open the door 
and assist with luggage. He also encouraged us to give feedback on Good experience. 
 
Even though I have indicated I have a countdown to the end of this Rotary year, I do that with a 
touch of sadness also. This has been an amazing year and I look forward to sharing more next 
week and also when the annual report is released late July. 
 
It is going to be very difficult for me to thank all the people who have made this an amazing 
Rotary journey for me without fear of leaving someone out. I have had the privilege of having 
close to 100% of the club supporting in one way or another for which I am very grateful. Thank 
you one and all. 
 
I look forward to seeing you all at the Changeover night on Wednesday. Please know that all 
partners are welcome...let Keith know ASAP so that he can cater accordingly. He is arranging a 
Christmas in July dinner for us. 
 
Kindest regards 
 
Rhonda McKenzie 
 
____________________________________________________________________________ 
 
 



 

   PHOTOS FROM LAST WEEK 

 

  
Rhonda, Paul, Simon, Terry, Geoff L-S    Glen, Pete and Jeff 

    
 Robyn and Sean                                            Philip and Andrew 
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  Keith, Roger                                                                Sergeant Ron                        Simon Pursey from 13CABS 

  
A very animated presentation                                  with thanks from President Rhonda 
 

                  CONGRATULATIONS & CELEBRATIONS 

 
1 July – 7 July: 
Malcolm and Ros Clowes celebrate their wedding anniversary on 4th July. American 
Independence Day…… 
Bill Klucso celebrates 14 years as a Club member on 27 June. 
It is Marilyn Lannan’s birthday on 4 July. Our thought will be with her given Pat’s recent passing. 
It is Glen and Janine’s wedding anniversary today. Our thoughts are with Glen who is confined 
to bed with a back injury.  
Lyn Walker joined the club three years ago on 4 July . Congratulations Lyn. 
 
     
 

          MEMBERS ANNOUNCEMENTS  

The ANZAC Centenary Walkway is almost finished. Just some patchwork on a couple of arches, 
and a replacement sign, and it is finished. Members are encouraged to go and have a look. It 
has been a major project for our Club, arising from a concept devised by Paul Power, built by 
Monash Council , the whole project  managed by a small club committee - something that our 
members can claim as an achievement with considerable pride. 

Celebrations this week 
 
Malcolm Freeman’s birthday on 27 June. Congratulations Malcolm. 
President Rhonda joined our Club on 25 June 2008. Doesn’t time fly when you are having fun 
Rhonda.   
 



 

 

              CALENDAR/PROGRAM 

 
If you are aware that the nominated chairperson will not be available please let the bulletin editor 
know asap. For addresses - please refer page 1 of this bulletin 
 
 LEGEND:    black Club Market         xxxx Club Meeting         xxxx Rotary/Club Project 
 Date    Venue                    Time                  Event (or Topic)            Chairperson 
3 July   Pinewood Coles  9.30am-10am  MWCIS Coles Food Pickup  Adrian 
5 July   Oakleigh  6am-1pm    Oakleigh Market   Jeff G/David Bloom  
8 July   LOC   6pm-8pm        Charlie Kedge – Rotarian Behind         Beth   

the Badge      
10 July  Pinewood Coles  9.30am-10am  MWCIS Coles Food Pickup  Terry 

12 July   Mt Waverley 6am-1pm Mt Waverley Market                              Charlie-Beth/Mara-Robyn 
15 July   LOC 6pm-8pm        Social Night   NA 
17 July  Pinewood Coles  9.30am-10am  MWCIS Coles Food Pickup                        Don 
19 July   Oakleigh 6am-1pm Oakleigh Market  John Lucas/Lyn  
22 July   LOC   6pm-8pm        Brad Potter, Salvation Army   Mara 
24 July  Pinewood Coles  9.30am-10am  MWCIS Coles Food Pickup   Paul 
26 July   Oakleigh 6am-1pm Oakleigh Market Michelle H/Paul  
29 July   LOC   6pm-8pm        Jacqui Chaplin     Don 
 
____________________________________________________________________________________________ 


